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Dear friend of Our Lady, 
Please forgive the tardiness of this newsletter. Impor-

tant travels have unavoidably delayed this issue! 
I do hope that you all were able to celebrate the great 

feasts of this season, Corpus Christi  and the Sacred 
Heart with due solemnity. By the time this newsletter 
reaches you we will have added to our web site a short 
summary of the norms for the establishment of local chap-
ters of Opus Mariæ Mediatricis  (the Work of Mary, Me-
diatrix). A number of chapters have already been estab-
lished, but of course, we would like to see their number 
increase a hundredfold. Why??? Because of the emphasis 
we place on the primary apostolic work of local chapters, 
the proper fulfillment of the requests of the message of 
Fatima, the First Saturdays of reparation for the sins com-
mitted against the great prerogatives of the Holy Mother 
of God. Each of our members individually, and all of our 
members collectively, should place the greatest emphasis 
on this work of piety and live it to perfection. In our next 
newsletter we will publish the norms for local chapters. 
Mr. Theodore Schwalm will soon be in contact with me m-
bers to assist in the process of establishment of local chap-
ters. Of course, there is much more to the apostolate of a 
local chapter, so review the norms carefully and step for-
ward to help in whatever way you can. 

Earlier in this letter I mentioned some recent travels of 
mine. Among them was another trip to Rome to assist in 
the negotiation process regarding the Society of St. Pius X 
(SSPX), as well as to work for the provision of some sort 
of jurisdiction in the church for those whose preference it 
is to worship God in the context of the classical Roman 
Rite. 

Among the suggestions I made, in my second letter to 


